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Next Meeting 
 

Tuesday,  February  8, 2011 
 

The Lantana, Randolph, MA 
 

MAIN PROGRAM 

 
Gas Purging -  

What Went Wrong and What's Coming 
 
 

Presented By:  

Ted Lemoff 

 
PROGRAM SCHEDULE 

 

Social Hour     5:00 – 6:00 

Dinner      6:00 – 7:00 

Chapter Business    6:45 – 7:00 

Speaker / Technical Session  7:00 – 8:30 

 
MENU 

 

Creamy Wild Mushroom Soup, Chicken Marsala 

Boston Cream Pie 

 
MEETING RESERVATIONS 

 

$30.00 Reservation 

$40.00 W/O Reservation 

Retired & Currently Unemployed Members are Free 
 

Please reserve by Friday, February 4th, 2011 

Contact Cathy @ W.P. Haney,  

(508) 238 – 2030 
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Boston Chapter ASPE Product Show 
 

To all Boston Chapter Affiliates and Membership, 
 

The Boston Chapter Board of Directors is pleased to announce our  
 

20th Anniversary Product Show 
 

to be held on  
 

November 8, 2011 at Lantana, Randolph, MA. 
 

 

Paul Taylor and Nancy Bonnetti have been selected to Co-Chair this event for the Boston Chapter.  

As in the past, this event is produced and coordinated by many persons and committees within 

the Chapter between now and November.  A few of you will be tapped on the shoulder to help as 

we continue working out some new ideas. Of course anyone that is interested is welcome to join 

the team, head up a committee or just be part of this momentous celebration. 
 

We are optimistic for a better economy, a large attendance, an exposition of new products and 

informative current seminars that will utilize all of Lantana’s facility space.  We plan to take the 

time to coordinate with all the Affiliates that have supported the Boston Chapter over the past 40 

years. We will be featuring Company spot lights, line cards, years of service and years of Product 

Show attendance to suit each participating Affiliate at the 2011 Show. 
 

We ask all of you now to please reserve this date on your long term calendar. We are currently 

reaching out to all of you Affiliates and asking for their continued support through Booth commit-

ments. Additionally, the Co-Chairs and Attendance Committee will be enlisting the support of 

Plumbing Department Heads. We are seeking their attendance commitment and their employees 

to this Anniversary Event. 
 

To benefit all those in attendance, we plan to showcase new and exciting Plumbing and Fire Sup-

pression products as well as provide pertinent and informative technical seminars with quality 

speakers. We fully expect this 20th Anniversary Product Show to be the most note-worthy and 

beneficial to date for all Affiliates and attendees. 
 

All comments, suggestions and support are welcome at any time to: 
 

Paul Taylor    (ptaylor@ber-engineering.com) 

Nancy Bonnetti   (nbonnetti@quanteng.com) 
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     Membership News 
 

             New Members 
 

The Boston Chapter would like to welcome its newest member; 
 

Cedric M. Mukania, G.E. Associate Member RDK Engineers  Andover, MA 

 

Membership Drive 
 

 Our membership drive is well underway, and the membership applications are starting 

to roll in. The membership drive runs through May 1st, 2011. We will be holding a Membership 

Drive Prize drawing at the May meeting where the names of all new members and all sponsors 

will be entered into the drawing and one name will be selected at random. The winner will re-

ceive a $250 gift card to Best Buy. Qualifying Members and Sponsors must be in attendance at 

the May meeting to win. 

 Membership applications can be downloaded off the www.aspe.org website. Com-

pleted membership applications should include the sponsor’s name on the applicable line at 

the bottom of the application. The application and membership dues payment should then be 

mailed to me, John Callahan, c/o J. H. Pokorny Associates, 1502 Providence Highway, Norwood, 

MA 02062. This will allow me to accurately track all new members and their sponsors. I will 

forward your application and membership dues payment on to Society. It’s that simple. 

 

By John Callahan, CPD,  V.P. Membership, Boston Chapter ASPE 

 

    President 

    Fredrick S. Neth, EIT 

    Parsons Brinckerhoff 

    Tel:  (617) - 960 - 4809 

    e-mail:  nethf@pbworld.com 
 

    V. P. Technical 

    Rich Dean, CPD 

    R. G. Vanderweil 

    Tel:  (617) - 956 - 4743 

    Fax:  (617) - 423 - 7401 

    e-mail:  RDean@Vanderweil.com 
 

    V. P. Legislative 

     Manuel B. Garcia, PE, CPD 

     Tel:  (508) - 728 - 5652 

     Fax:  (774) - 202 - 7677 

     e-mail:  mgarcia43@comcast.net 
 

    Deputy V.P Legislative 

    Laurence D. Johnston, CPD 

    Syska Hennessy Group, Inc 

    Tel:  (617) - 682 - 4758 

    Fax:  (617) - 577 - 9191 

    e-mail:  ljohnston@syska.com 
 

     V. P. Membership 

    John Callahan 

    J. H. Pokorny Associates 

    Tel:  (781) - 762 - 2661 

    Fax:  (781) - 762 - 5949 

    e-mail:  johnc@jhpokorny.net 
 

    Treasurer 

    Richard Pokorny 

    J. H. Pokorny Associates 

    Tel:  (781) - 762 - 2661 

    Fax:  (781) - 762 - 5949 

    e-mail:  richp@jhpokorny.net 
 

    Administrative Secretary 

    Paul Galvin 

    GF Piping Systems 

    Tel:  (741) - 788 - 7042 

    Fax:  (508) - 362 - 3544 

    e-mail:paul.galvin@georgfischer.com 
 

    Corresponding Secretary 

    Patrick J. Haney 

    W. P. Haney Company 

    Tel:  (508) - 238 - 2030 

    Fax:  (508) - 238 - 8353 

    e-mail:  phaney656@aol.com 
 

    ASPENEWS Editor 

    Dawn Pokorny 

    Tel:  (508) - 520 - 0133 

    Fax:  (781) - 762 - 5949 

    e-mail:  dawnp@jhpokorny.net 
 

    Education Chairman 

    Blair Chamberlain, PE, CPD 

    WSP Flack + Kurtz  

    Tel:  (617) - 210 - 1631 

    Fax:  (617) - 210 - 1800 

    e-mail:  Blair.Chamberlain@wspfk.com 
 

    Affiliate Liaison 

    Jeff Gooding 

    Tel:  (401) - 639 - 4429 

    Fax:  (508) - 894 - 2001 

    email:  jgooding@goodingd.com 

 

 

    Board of Governors 

    Chairman - Al Marzullo PE, CPD 
 

    Members 

    Joseph A. Vela, Sr., CPD 

    William F. Hughes, CPD 

                President’s Report 
 
 Ladies and Gentlemen - Specifier beware is the name of this article.  As 

you all know we have spent a good deal of time as the Boston Chapter board 

trying to obtain information about Code changes in the plumbing code.  Now we all know that 

the Plumbing Board are a bunch of hard working individuals with a lot of projects on their plate 

so this article is not an indictment of The Plumbing Board.  However we as a society need to 

keep each other informed about items which may affect our clients.  For this reason I will share 

with you an experience I ran into during a recent project. 

   Now I am not going to mention specific names. However it is a troublesome 

situation I was put in.  It reinforces that we must watch for and react to issues during the design 

period and not have them occur during the construction period as this issue did.  

 This project has a toilet room and it will be seeing a lot of traffic and abuse so our 

client wanted Stainless fixtures.  Their reasoning as you was correct.. Stainless Steel fixtures 

will hold up better than China.   So, I specified a Stainless steel urinal on a project I am working 

on.  This particular urinal was listed as an approved product on the Massachusetts Plumbing 

Boards website.  The parties involved believed all the I’s were dotted and the t’s were crossed 

with this design.  

 I was quite surprised however, when I received an email stating that the inspector had 

been through the  project and stated  the urinals could not be installed.  He stated they did not 

meet code and even if they were approved and on the website they could not be used on the 

project.  Also they will be removed from the Product approved list.  So the next day I made a trip 

to the site to access the situation.  I walked thru the Toilet room in question.  On the floor 

turned upside down was the urinal.  Laying on it was the 1 ½” brass p-trap that was to be at-

tached to the urinal.  During the inspectors walk thru I believe the urinal was probably in the 

same position and the inspector noticed the trap was not integral as the code requires.  

 After a number of phone calls between me and the factory representative and an in 

depth look into the State board approval list I found a few discrepancies that all engineers 

should be aware of.  For instances, not only are there stainless steel urinals that have separate 

traps there are also Trough type Stainless steel urinals.  These too I am under the impression 

are a unit we are not allowed to specify anymore. 

 So back to my point, specifier beware. It now seems that even though a part is on the 

approval list you have to do due diligence and look into any possible problems which might 

arise. We as a society must help each other out.  We need to make other chapter members 

aware of issues we may have run into so that we can avoid expensive change orders.  Unfortu-

nately The Contracting section of this equation will back charge our clients for changes we are 

forced to make.   

 I know there have been more incidents that have happened to other engineers.  I 

would ask each of you to consider writing an article about you experience so we can educate 

our members to these pitfalls. 

 Lastly I have a meeting next week regarding the CPD class I have been writing about. 

It should be all cemented and I hope to have the class in March. 

 

By Frederick Neth, CPD, President, Boston Chapter ASPE 

http://www.aspe.org/
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Leonard Valve Company 

1360 Elmwood Avenue 

Cranston, RI  02910 

Ph   (800) 222-1208  

Fax (401) 941-5310 

www.leonardvalve.com 

 

 
JH Pokorny Associates 

1502 Providence Hwy 
Norwood, MA  02062 

Ph   (781) 762-2661  

Fax (781) 762-5949 

www.jhpokorny.net 

 Leonard…“The Right Mix” for tempering 

          your domestic hot water system. 

 
  

Technical Report 
 

            January Wrap- up 
 

  I want to thank Mr. Bob Littman for a thorough re-

view of vacuum systems designs.  Bob started out the presen-

tation with an overview of the fundamentals of vacuum units of 

measure.  He described the importance of understanding how 

the vacuum system is to be utilized by your clients and the 

relationship of knowing if certain gases or solvents are to be 

present in the system.  This knowledge will dictate the selection 

of the appropriate pumps.  He went further to describe in detail 

the various pumping technologies available today and the 

changes in particular pump systems in response to conserva-

tion initiatives. 

 I would like to refer you to the October, 2010 issue of 

Plumbing Systems and Design (PS&D) for an in depth approach 

to vacuum system design.  

 

February Technical Topic & Speaker  
 

The topic for our February Meeting will be: 

“Gas Purging - What Went Wrong and What's Coming”.   

Synopsis:  While purging new fuel gas piping prior to start-up 

has been a routine event, recent incidents involving multiple 

injuries and fatalities have put the spotlight on purging and 

how to prevent future incidents.  The talk will cover the signifi-

cant incidents in North Carolina and Connecticut and discuss 

code revisions being enacted. A brief overview of the National 

Fuel Gas Code and upcoming code changes will also be in-

cluded. 

 Our guest speaker is Mr. Ted Lemoff.  Ted has just 

recently retired Principal from NFPA.  While at NFPA he was the 

expert engineer for many things including NFPA 54 and NFPA 

58.   Ted has also narrated many safety videos and topics while 

at NFPA.   

 The basis of this topic is based on recent events in 

which the purging of natural piping created catastrophic dam-

age and, sadly, multiple fatalities.  As a result of the investiga-

tion by authorities the means and methods of purging of natu-

ral gas piping systems is to be addressed in upcoming code 

revisions.  This issue is critical to installers, to manufacturers 

and to engineers alike.   Please take the time to attend this 

informative session. 

 

March Technical Topic & Speaker  
 

 Please note that the March ASPE meeting will be held 

oFf site at the Harpoon Brewery, in Boston, MA.  The topic of 

this meeting is a tasting and brief tour of the facility.  The tast-

 

(Continued on page 6) 

  
The Spencer Turbine Company 
 

      Manufacturer’s of:  
 

 UL-Listed Hermetic Natural Gas Boosters 

 Central Vacuum Systems for Housekeeping,   
   Oral, and Surgical Laser Smoke Evacuation 

 

 Represented by: Environmental Air Specialties   
    P.O. Box 541 – Grafton, MA 01519 
    p: 508-839-6157 – f:  508-839-4431 
     www.easne.com     
 

 Maurice Brodeur – Sales/Engineering    
 Cell: 508-958-6346 – mbrodeur@easne.com     

 

 The Fire Pump Testing Company 
 

Evaluation, Testing and Certification of Fire Suppression Systems 

Fire Pump Testing, Standpipe Testing and Building Commissioning 

Hydrant Flow Testing and Water Supply Analysis 
Residential and Commercial System Installation and Service 

Fire Protection Design and Engineering - System Hydraulic Analysis 

 
                                                   Tel: (617) 971-0700 

                                                        Fax: (617) 524-7171 

Cell: (617) 592-4236 
11 Varney Street                     http: //www.thefirepumptestingcompany.com 

Boston, MA 02130-4109       Email: tom@thefirepumptestingcompany.com 

Thomas Duross CPD         Member: ASPE, NFPA, AFSA, FCCCHR, BBB 
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Working with copper? Have a question?  

Dale L. Powell  

Project Manager & Piping Applications Specialist  

Tel: 717.533.0353 / 212.251.7202  

Fax: 866.462.1751  

E-mail: dpowell@cda.copper.org  

Do it Proper. Do it Copper.
® 

 

   

For more than 90 years Elkay has 
been an innovator in manufacturing 
stainless steel sinks and coolers. 
Now we are excited to introduce the 

new EZH2OTM  bottle filling station.            

                                                                           

 

  

 

Quick, Clean & Green 

Ideal for education, healthcare            
facilities, fitness clubs, and                      

hospitality 
Retro Fit 
To Any 
“EZ” 

Cooler 

(800) 346-9215 

     

 

    

   

  

KIRSCHNER ASSOCIATES, INC. 
8 Abbey Lane, PO Box 312 

Middleboro, MA 02346-0312 

Tel: 800-752-1588 Fax: 508-947-0850 

www.kirschnerassociates.com 

 

PATTERSON-KELLEY 

AMERIDEX PHX  WENDLAND TANK 

RITE BOILERS NATCO HEATERS 

SECURITY CHIMNEYS 

 

March Monthly Meeting 
 

Will be held at  
 

The Harpoon Brewery 
 

All Details will be posted on  

www.aspebostonchapter.org 

And in next months newsletter!! 
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ASPEASPE

 

New England Association of  

Fire Protection System Designers 

 
American Society of Certified Engineering Technicians 

 
 

THE 10th BIENNIAL 
 

NEW ENGLAND FIRE PROTECTION 
 

PRODUCT SHOW 
 

Thursday March 17, 2011 
2:00 PM - 8:00 PM 

 

Lantana’s in Randolph, MA 
 

 Complimentary Food & Beverage 
 Free Presentations 

 Cash Bar 
 
 

FREE - On Line Registration Required for Attendees 
Visit our website www.neafpsd.com for  
additional information and directions. 

Please send all inquiries to: rsvp_neafpsd@yahoo.com 

 

SLOAN VALVE CO. • HALSEY W. TAYLOR CO. • LEONARD VALVE CO. 
WATER SAVER • GUARDIAN • GEORGE FISCHER 

JUST • ACORN • CHRONOMITE 

 
 

J.H. POKORNY ASSOCIATES 
 
 
      
     1502 PROVIDENCE HIGHWAY           TEL (781) 762-2661 
     NORWOOD, MA 02062           FAX (781) 762-5949 
     www.jhpokorny.net                        info@jhpokorny.net 

ing will occur in their event room and we will be able to view the 

plant in operation from the viewing platform.   There is parking 

adjacent to the brewery. The final details will be posted on the 

chapter’s web site by Feb 1st.  Stay tuned! 

 

Future Items  
 

 I apologize to those of you looking for something new 

in my closing. However, we cannot stress how critical the follow-

ing three items are to the Chapter’s operation.  Again if you or 

somebody you know is interested in the helping out please con-

tact any current board member.  

 1st. The chapter will hold its election of officers in May 2011.  

The elected positions make up the Board of Directors for the 

chapter.  The Board always needs new blood.  Consider a posi-

tion or if you feel it will be too much but want to help out there 

is always committees and tasks to be performed.  Please con-

sider making a difference in the chapter by stepping up to the 

plate! 

 2nd. The chapter has started planning for the biennial product 

show.  Paul Taylor and Nancy Bonnetti  are the Product Show 

Committee Chairpersons and have plenty of tasks both large 

and small that need attention. This is a great way to get in-

volved.  It is also an opportunity to expand your networking con-

tacts.   

3rd. The monthly technical topics need to be submitted to the 

board of directors by this coming July for the upcoming year of 

2011 and 2012. ASPE is a grassroots organization and your 

input is needed.  If you have any suggestions please send us 

your request. 

(Continued from “Technical Report” page 4) 
 

 

Boston Chapter  

ASPE Product Show 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
The Boston Chapter Board of Direc-

tors is pleased to announce our  
 

20th Anniversary Product Show  
 

to be held on  
 

November 8, 2011 at Lantana, 

Randolph, MA. 

http://www.hydracad.com/_vti_bin/shtml.dll/NEAFPSD/2011%20Product%20Show.htm
http://www.neafpsd.com/
http://us.mc359.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=rsvp_neafpsd@yahoo.com
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Please Note  
 

All Plumbing Board Meetings 

 

Are Now Held at 

 

1000 Washington Street, Boston 

 

 

FREE DINNER  

AT NEXT  

ASPE MEETING 
 

Be one of the first two people  

to email the  

answers to the following questions to: 

richp@jhpokorny.net  

 

 

And get a FREE DINNER at the  

February Meeting 
 

 

 

 

1. Who are the Chairpersons of the  

Product Show? 

 

2. What is the prize in the  

Membership Drive Contest? 



 www.aspebostonchapter.org    8             www.aspe.com 

A.S.P.E. 

P.O. Box 111 

East Walpole, MA  02032 

Tuesday 

8th 

February 

 

Next 

Event Send to: 

FIRST CLASS MAIL 

TM 

 
 

 

 

B
o

s
to

n
 C

h
a

p
te

r 
- 

A
M

E
R

IC
A

N
 S

O
C

IE
T

Y
 O

F
 P

L
U

M
B

IN
G

 E
N

G
IN

E
E

R
S

 

From: 

 
 

 

77 Green St. Foxboro, MA 
Ph:  1-800-888-1922    
Fax: 1-800-888-1942 
www.walterfmorris.com 

  

       BOCK WATER HEATERS  ˖  BOSCHPRO TANKLESS 
 

COMFORTPRO  .  FLOODMASTER 
 

3M / AQUA-PURE  ˖  IPEX  ˖   LUXPRO   
 

  N Y THERMAL  .  WOODFORD/ WATCO   
 


